

21 February 2025

Dear All

NATIONAL COVID DAY OF REFLECTION SUNDAY, 9 MARCH 2025

Sunday, 9 March 2025 marks National Covid Reflection Day, a Government initiative to commemorate the fifth anniversary of the pandemic, providing a solemn opportunity for communities to reflect on the lives lost and the impact of the global crisis. All councils are encouraged to participate actively in the observance. People across the United Kingdom are invited to come together to remember and reflect on this unique period of our history as well as their own experiences.

I write to invite you, your colleagues, friends and family to Liverpool City Council's Covid Day of Reflection at St George's Hall, St George's Place, Lime Street, Liverpool, L1 1JJ between 10:00am and 4:00pm. Further details and information can be found here: https://stgeorgeshallliverpool.co.uk/liverpoolremembers/

The day will be an opportunity for the public to remember and commemorate those who lost their lives during the pandemic, reflect on the sacrifices made and the impact on our daily lives, and pay tribute to the work of health and social care staff, frontline workers, researchers, and all those who volunteered and showed acts of kindness during this unprecedented time.

The stunning Great Hall will be illuminated by the gentle glow from hundreds of paper lanterns, as a poignant soundscape plays, creating an ambience for quiet contemplation; visitors are encouraged to walk amongst the lanterns, before leaving a message of reflection in the Book of Commemoration.







I do hope you are able to attend to spend some time to reflect and ask that you share this invite with your colleagues across your organisations, related agencies, family and friends.

With my very best wishes.

Yours sincerely

LORD MAYOR

